
Overview of Major Capital Improvements 

The Board approved a preliminary budget for FY 24-25. This analysis 
assumes that revenues will total $6,215,187 and expenditures 
$5,063,52, leaving a net operating surplus of $1,151,666 - see Exhibit A 
following. However, as also shown on Exhibit A, the KFPD is required 
to set aside in FY 24-25 $219,348 to maintain a capital reserve account 
to replace fire engine equipment, and must pay $141,570 annually to 
pay down the $2.0 million loan to rebuild the PSB. When these two 
obligation are subtracted from the net operation surplus for FY 24:25, 
the KFPD will have $790,748 in available cash. 

Section 1150.10 of the KFPD's Policy Handbook states that "the general 

manager shall draft a proposed annual budget. Such an annual budget 

shall be balanced." As indicated from the aforementioned paragraph 
and shown in Exhibit A, the current budget leaves the KFPD with an 
available surplus of $790,748. It is recommended this surplus be 
designated for several fire protection measures as described below. 

Reducing risk of a Tilden Park fire - East Bay Regional Park District 
(EBRPD) owns the land comprising the school trail from Grizzly Peak to 
Kensington Hilltop School and east into the park. The property from 
Kensington Hilltop north to the Kensington/El Cerrito boarder is owned 
by Richmond but part of EBRPD. This park land is heavily wooded, has 
not had a fire for at least 100 years, and is considered vulnerable to a 
fire originating from strong late season easterly winds blowing towards 
Kensington. Unfortunately a reduction in the fuel capacity of the Tilden 
Park hillside in not currently among the projects that EBRPD has 
scheduled for fuel reduction. 
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